COMMISSIONERS MEETING January 22, 2013


The Board of Hocking County Commissioners met in regular session this 22nd of January, 2013 with the following members present John Walker, Clark Sheets and Sandy Ogle excused

MEETING: The meeting was called to order by President Clark Sheets.

ADJOURNMENT: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Clark Sheets to adjourn the January 17, 2013 meeting. 

Vote: Walker, yea, Sheets, yea.
MINUTES: January 17, 2013 minutes approved as read. 

FOR THE RECORD: Sandy Ogle entered the meeting at 9:03am
AGENDA: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to approve the Agenda. 

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

TERRY MCKELVIE: County resident Terry McKelvie spoke to the Commissioners regarding the removal of Bill Kaeppner from the Planning Commission Committee. Clark stated that Bill had been on that committee for 9 years and they wanted to rotate the position it was nothing personal. Sandy stated she had voted no. Clark said they appointed Larry Kinsley. John said that he was appointed as a member at large. Terry asked in regards to the Old Mans Cave event that Mr. Ray had attended and he would have liked to know he was going to be there as he is trying to talk to him. Sandy said they have no idea who is going to attend such events. Clark stated he attended the event.
EMILY SCHMIDBUAER: Emily Schmidbauer representative from Congressman Steve Stiver’s office introduced herself and informed the Commissioners that they have an office in Lancaster on Broad Street hours 8:30am-5:30pm Monday thru Friday.
CERTIFICATION OF ADDITIONAL REVENUE-ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATION: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to approve the Certification of Additional Revenue-Additional Appropriation. 
1) Commissioners

-

$2,373.60 to X94-06/Contract Services

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

RESCIND CERTIFICATION OF ADDITIONAL REVENUE-ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATION: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to rescind the Certification of Additional Revenue-Additional Appropriation made on January 17, 2013. 
1) Commissioners

-

$1,294.90 to Q79-04/Contract Services

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

FALLS TOWNSHIP-LOAD LIMIT REDUCTION: Motion by Clark Sheets and seconded by Sandy Ogle to approve the request for a 50% reduction on all roads in Falls Township effective February 1, 2013.   

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

COUNTY-WIDE AGREEMENT CONTRACT: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to approve the County Wide Agreement Contracts for the following: Falls Twp. for the amount of $614.92. 

Vote: Walker, yea Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

EQUITABLE SHARING AGREEMENT AND CERTIFICATION: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by John Walker to authorize President Clark Sheets to sign the Equitable Sharing Agreement and Certification for the Sheriff’s Office.

 Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

DISCUSSION: Clark stated that the CIC is requesting support for an Economic Development Assessment from the Argus Group that would show the resources the county has. Sandy how much and Clark stated that they applied for a grant and they thought it would cover the expense but the grant was for less than they had first thought. John suggested that they look at it and get back to them on Thursday. Sandy asked what will happen if they do not get it. Clark stated that then it won’t happen, but the grant wasn’t for the amount Bill thought. Clark said they should table it until Thursday’s meeting.
John discussed the old Children Services building and that the Board of Elections will not need all the garage area and the County Sewer Department Superintendent Kevin Loudin would be able to use part of the garage for an office and storage. John also commented that the electric panel is in the garage. Sandy stated that basically when we were all over there and when I said this will all belong to the BOE, it looks like we are going back on our word. John said they do not need all that room and it was proposed and subject to change. The Veteran’s Office will be up front and the Regional Planning, Safety Office will be over there as well as Kevin’s. Sandy said if it is workable for them. John said that’s what Lisa said. Sandy stated if their happy I vote yes.

911 REPORT: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to approve the 911 Report for the month of December 2012.

Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.
MARTIN MILLER-ESG: Martin Miller from Energy Systems Group spoke to the Commissioners regarding an energy program that is geared to Local Government that may give energy savings. Sandy asked how much would it cost. Martin stated that Linking County borrowed close to 4 Million with a 1.4%interest that is really next to nothing and at that rate the project paid for its self. Sandy stated at this time she would vote no. John said not right now.
DOG TAGS DUE DATE EXTENDED: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to make a resolution for a one time extension of the dog tag due date to February 4, 2013 as requested by Dog Warden Don Kiger.
Roll call: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.
MARION TOWNSHIP ELECTRIC AGGREGATION:  Clark Sheets noted that the Marion Twp. Trustees passed a resolution to have the Hocking County Commissioners to act as the governmental agent for purchasing and aggregation of elect power for the residents of Marion Twp.

HEALTH COMMISSIONER DOUG FISHER: Doug Fisher of the Hocking County Health Department gave an update of the flu in Hocking County. Doug stated that 11 residents of the county were hospitalized and that is up from last year. Doug said that between 2,700 and 3,000 people have been vaccinated and the vaccination is 60 % effective. Doug also commented that at this time it looks as if the amount of the flu is going down.
AUDITOR KEN WILSON: Auditor Ken Wilson updated the Commissioners regarding equipment disposal. Ken stated that any equipment that is valued over $500.00 should be inventoried and if less a disposal form should be filled out or transferred. Ken stated that the Data Department has equipment that has been collecting and would like to know if they should dispose of it or be kept in storage for the next auction. John stated if the equipment is non-workable it needs to be disposed, but if it works transfer it or sell it. Ken asked where it could be stored. John said it could be stored in the Halls Building as soon as the Board of Elections moves.
JUDGE MOSES-DANIEL SMITH: Daniel Smith requested more office space for 7 officers not 4 as they had first requested and Judge Wallace will be requesting that office space they are currently using. John stated so if you do not have the space on the third floor the space over at the Halls Building will satisfy your needs. Daniel said he believed so. John stated he did not have a problem with it. Judge Moses supported Daniel’s request. Sandy asked how much space they will need. Daniel stated from the Coroner’s Office forward. Clark stated at this time we are all in agreement to give you the needed space. Sandy said so it is agreed that you will have from the Coroner’s Office forward and the corner office up there will be used for clients and attorneys and Judge Moses will be getting the two offices downstairs.
DISCUSSION: John suggested that they get another proposal for the Employee Handbook. It was agreed. John said he would contact the CCAO to get their recommendation. 
ADJOURNMENT: Motion by John Walker and seconded by Sandy Ogle to adjourn the meeting.
Vote: Walker, yea, Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.
Peggi Warthman, Clerk


Board of Hocking County Commissioners

This is to certify that the above is the true action taken by this Board of Hocking County Commissioners at a regular meeting of the Board held on January 22, 2013.

Peggi Warthman, Clerk
Clark Sheets, President
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